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"Praise ye the Lord. Blessed is the man that 
feareth the Lord, that delighteth greatly in his 
commandments." Psalm 112:1 

Dear Prayer Warriors & Faithful Supporters, 

The last few prayer letters, we have enjoyed 
sharing on our page the way God has answered 
prayer here at Red Cliff Bible Camp. Serving 
here since the beginning, there are many answers 
to prayer that we can remember. We also see 
how our God has supplied, helped, saved and 
encouraged at Camp and us personally each step 
of the way. 

It is a delight to see Dick (since his retirement 
from active work at Camp) asking constantly how he can be praying for the      
ministry there. One example is this winter when we needed increased snow at 
Camp . When he learned of the need, he prayed, and God in His grace answered 
with more snow! It was an encouragement to Dick as well - what a blessing to see 
God continuing to use him even from home! Deirdre continues to serve, both in 
helping Dick with his needs and to help with the Camp financial bookwork, as well 
as teaching in our church Nursery Sunday School class, and helping decorate the 
bulletin board and decorating for different activities. 

These last few months have been challenging for us. Dick learned that some of the 
medications he was taking for treatment of cancer also had some negative side   
affects that were weakening and causing joint discomfort physically. (Stormy 
weather affects much of this.) Those medications have been stopped, and we are 
continuing to monitor closely. He was also able to do some physical therapy which 
was helpful. The oncologist says the recovery will be very slow, and we are     
praying that the Great Physician will bless with the needed improvements. We 
would greatly appreciate you praying with us that we would be able to make wise 
choices that would be helpful for him. 

Last week, Dick fell which resulted in 7 fractured ribs. The decision was made to 
take him to the hospital to protect him from getting pneumonia. It was a blessing 
that he was able to share the Lord’s love with workers there and pray with them. 
We thank the Lord for the opportunity to share 
Christ with others. And praise the Lord, he is home 
again and recovering well. 

Prayer requests: 

-Health needs for both of us 

-Wisdom regarding the right doctors and treatments 
as we go through this stage of life 

- God’s continued help as we seek to serve Him in 
prayer and witness 

- Our children and grandchildren 

Because of Calvary, 

Dick & Deirdre MacGill 


